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With issue number 150 we are well on the way to our second century 

of North Moreton News editions, Just to show that not all things 

change, Issue number 1 in January 1987 contained  a long section on 

improvements to the village hall!  I am sure Ron Quinney who started 

up North Moreton News would be delighted to see it (and the village) 

still going strong. As commented upon before, the need to advertise 

events is perhaps less pressing in the computer age than it was nearly 

forty years ago, but as an archive and a window on village life the 

newsletter retains great value. 

North Moreton Charitable Trust 

After many years as Clerk to the North Moreton Charitable Trust, 

Nora Haycock has stepped down – with the Trust’s immense gratitude 

for all she has done. Stephen Rudge has replaced her. This change 

provides a very good chance to re-acquaint people with the functions 

of the Trust and to make some more recent residents aware of its 

existence. 

The Parish Council set up the Trust, as a separate body, in 1993. 

Some small parcels of village land felt to be surplus to demand were 

sold off and a fund was created for Charitable purposes. The fund 

provides a small yield each year. At any time there are five Trustees, 

two of whom are appointed by the Parish Council. Currently the 

Trustees are Simon Steen (chair), Keith Hutchence, Will Pound, 

Michael Howat and Ros Templeman 

The Trust has two main functions. First, to administer and maintain 

three areas which became parish land as a result of mid-nineteenth 

century Inclosure Awards. These are ; 

• Allotment A . The paddock to the west of Dunsomer Hill where 

horses are kept. 

• Allotment B.  The area behind Wittenham Road where 

‘Greenshoots’ is based. Any villager who would like an 

allotment here should contact the Trust 

• Allotment C .  Farmoor Wood – on the Wallingford Road. 

The second function is to distribute funds from income the Trust 

receives for charitable purposes. The original nineteenth century 

Inclosure Awards were to be of benefit to the labouring poor of the 

village (in 1851there were 85 agricultural labourers in North 

Moreton) and , by its obligations to the Charity Commission, the 

Trust still exists for the benefit of needy residents of the village. It 

goes without saying that the social circumstances of North Moreton in 

2025 are rather different to those of 1851. In recent years the Trust 

has provided funds for such things as the Volunteer Drivers Scheme 

and help with some of the needs of Ukrainian Refugees, while also 

providing contributions to Didcot and Wallingford Food Banks. 

Trustees have also deemed it to be consistent with the spirit of the 

Trust’s foundation to support some causes which are for the collective 

benefit of the village such as the improvements in the village hall and 

improvements to car parking facilities at the recreation ground. 

The Trust has advertised for a number of years support for young 

people (although this has not always been taken up). Any resident of 

North Moreton reaching the age of 18 (whose family has lived in the 

village for at least a year) can apply to the Clerk for a grant of £75 to 

cover the costs of educational or training needs. A letter or e-mail 

should be sent to the Clerk of the Trust setting out the purpose for the 

grant. At the most recent Trust meeting it was also agreed that any 

resident of the village who is subject to costs of a family member in 

hospital can ask for some support. In practical terms this is likely to 

relate to transport costs for hospital visits. 

The Trust is open to suggestions on good causes which can be 

supported. Anyone wishing to make contact on the basis of the above 

should send an e-mail to nmcharitabletrust@outlook.com 

 

 

Two Forthcoming Events 

Ride and Stride in aid of Oxfordshire Historic Churches Trust 

(OHCT). Saturday September 13 

On Saturday 13th September I am going to 'Stride'(!) for this 

event.  OHCT gave the generous sum of £12,000 towards the Chantry 

Window Restoration Fund so we have been asked particularly to 

support this event this year. I plan to leave North Moreton Church at 

10am and walk to South Moreton, Aston Tirrold, Aston Upthorpe and 

Blewbury - a total of five churches Do please JOIN ME for some or 

all of the walk or do sponsor me per church, or both or just come 

along to cheer me and my dogs on the way. 

Everyone is welcome to come and join in - in whatever way you feel 

able - it would be great to see lots of you especially some children 

too. If you would like to be involved my contact is: pvacher@aol.com  

07876 681669.  

THANK YOU IN ANTICIPATION! 

Polly Vacher 

North Moreton Book Sale . Saturday November 1. 

  

The next village book sale will be held on Saturday 1st November 

from 10am until 3pm in the village church. As usual, thousands of 

books will be on sale, with all proceeds going to support the hall and 

the village church. Tea, coffee and homemade cakes will be available. 

Free entry and car parking. Donations of spare books are always very 

welcome. Email northmoretonbooksale@gmail.com or call 01235 

818900, or 07908 314771 if you have any books to give, and the 

organisers will happily collect them in the few weeks before the sale. 

We would welcome any helpers who would like to get involved 

especially in the week before the sale. 

 

Katy Taylor , Maggie and Muir Parker 

 

North Moreton Parish Council 

We hope that you have been able to enjoy the summer and it has been 

good to see so many people taking advantage of the amenities in our 

village. We are such a vibrant community because everyone works 

together to support each other; please encourage newcomers to the 

village to sign up for the village email, look out for elderly residents 

and participate in the many things on offer here from fund raising and 

social events to making use of our excellent local pub. 

We do have a little funding available for transport costs that we can 

use for the NM volunteer drivers or offer remuneration to anyone who 

is supporting someone outside of that group. 

The village e-mail is now administered by the Parish Council. 

Messages appear in your inbox headed NMoreton Mail. Send 

messages to be circulated to the village to nmoretonmail@gmail.com.  

If you send something and you require a response, please include your 

own email address or phone number. Messages from recipients who 

just click ‘reply’ to a village e-mail will only go back to the Parish 

Council.  

You will only receive village e-mails if you are signed up to do so. 

Anyone who is signed up but thinks that he or she is not receiving 

messages should a) send a message to nmoretonmail@gmail.com  to 

check if you are registered and b) look in spam or promotions where 

some messages seem to land. 

The next Parish Council Meeting is on September 16th preceded by 

the advice on cyber-crime advertised below 

Veronica Gibbs Chair NMPC .  07788 752628 

 

Neighbourhood Watch  

One of the most damaging crimes we face in our more modern world 

is the prospect of being victim to a cyber crime. Cyber crime refers to 

criminal activities carried out using digital devices, networks and the 

internet, including phishing, hacking, identity theft, and ransomware 

attacks. We can all do better to protect ourselves and with that in 

mind we have invited Hiro Taylor, Cyber Protection Officer from the 

South East Cyber Crime Unit, Thames Valley Police, to visit us in our 

Village Hall on 16 September at 18:30 to chat to us about Cyber 

crime awareness and avoidance measures. We do hope you will come 

and find it beneficial. The NMPC meeting will follow this NHW 

event and you are welcome to stay or leave at this point. 

After receiving approval from The Highways team of Oxfordshire 

City Council, we have recently installed a discrete Neighbourhood 

Watch sign at each of the 3 entrances to the village attached to our 

village name sign posts. At our previous Neighbourhood Watch event 

held on 20 May, we welcomed Matthew Barber, Thames Valley 

Police and Crime Commissioner, who presented and took questions 

on general crime statistics in our area and spoke about avoidance 

measures. He specifically endorsed the use of our CCTV cameras as a 

deterrent and as a valuable aid to our Police in assisting them with 

prosecutions of criminals. We thank him for his contributions and 

intend to invite him back on an annual basis. 

If any villager has any suggestions or insights or contributions 

relating to Neighbourhood Watch, please feel free to contact me 

directly. 

Mike Tappan ;  NM NHW Co-Ordinator.  mike@tappanfs.com 

 North Moreton Volunteer Drivers 

 

We provide transportation for residents of North Moreton who need 

help getting to and from hospital and other medical appointments. 

First, a big thank you to Nora for her years of management this 

scheme. Now that she has moved to Wallingford, I have taken over 

the coordinator role. 

I am currently reviewing our booking and management processes, and 

I'm liaising with Community First Oxfordshire and Didcot Volunteer 

Drivers to explore various options. We'll soon launch a dedicated web 

page on the North Moreton website with all the necessary information 

for both passengers and volunteers. 

Need a lift? 

A booking form is planned for the new web page, but until that is up 

and running, please WhatsApp or call either 07966 868256 or 07969 

349831 to book transport. This will continue to be an option for those 

not able to use an online form. Please give us as much notice as 

possible so we can find a driver for you. 

 

Can you help?  We're a small group of drivers and are always looking 

for more volunteers to join us. If you're interested in helping, please 

WhatsApp or call me on 07966 868256. 

 

Thank you, 

Heather Skevington 

 

North Moreton Village Hall 

 

It has been wonderful to see the refurbished and redecorated hall used 

for classes, parties, WI gatherings, jazz concerts, and speaker 

evenings over the late Spring and Summer months. We have had 

positive feedback that the hall feels lighter, brighter, and more user-

friendly, and we have received compliments on the new flooring in 

the kitchen and WC. 

Let’s talk about loos! The next phase of work is to address the rear 

toilets, which need more than a spruce up. Referring back to the 

structural survey carried out on the building at the end of 2022, the 

surveyor recommended that this part of the building should be taken 

down and rebuilt, which will also enable the toilet layout to be 

redesigned. Our Chairman, Jo Nickless, is leading this time-

consuming project with unwavering support from the village hall 

committee. Watch this space for updates. A big thank you to Jo for all 

your hard work on this project. 

As summer comes to an end and we start to feel a nip in the air, our 

beautiful, refurbished hall is the perfect venue for cosy parties, events, 

and classes. Get in touch to book. 

If you’re planning a celebration at home, don’t forget that you can 

hire tables, glasses and crockery from the hall at great rates. Link to 

book: https://www.north-moreton.com/village-hall 

 

Date for your diary:   15th November: Christmas Market 

 

Sian Powell 

 

 

All Saints’ 

 

All Saints’ Church is brimming with activity this autumn and we hope 

that you will come join in with the celebrations and fundraising 

activities we have organised!  

 

First up is the Ride and Stride event for The Historic Churches Trust 

referred to earlier. Polly Vacher (on foot) and Marion Shipton (on 

bicycle) will be out on the roads and paths that day. If you would like 

to sponsor them please get in touch. Pvacher@aol.com and 

marion_shipton@hotmail.com 

 

On the 11th of October we host our Promises Auction Event at the 

Village Hall on Bear Lane. We have already had several amazing 

promises and favours; Sightseeing Flights, Taxis to the Airport, 

language lessons, cakes baked; all sorts of fantastic goodies to 

purchase for yourselves or as gifts for family or friends. There will 

also be bidding on line via our Promises Auction website.  The 

evening promises to be great fun and begins with a glass of fizz and 

canapés and after some bidding we will enjoy a lasagna supper with 

more bidding after.  

Do please book a table or reserve a place for you and your 

friends!  To book tickets follow the link which can be found on the e-

mail sent out via NMoreton Mail.  

 

We are so excited that the work on the Chantry Window will at last be 

completed! The revered window committee and Rob Nickless have 

worked hard to accommodate the stonemasons and glaziers who have 

done an amazing job. All the work has gone to schedule and the 

committee are delighted that window will be completed the end of 

September. They look forward to all the village coming to see the 

work at various functions this side of Christmas. In particular, there 

will be a blessing performed by the Bishop of Dorchester some time 

in November. This date is TBC . A special email will come out to 

announce the date and we invite as many villagers as possible to this 

service. North Moreton should be so proud to have this historic 

monument.  

Having been to see the work done on this in person in York I can 

vouch for the craftsmanship carried out on this treasured window!  

(Polly Vacher’s account of the  trip to York Minster to witness the 

restoration first hand follows below) 

 

On the 12th of October at 11:30 we invite you all to come and 

celebrate Harvest at our service with a bring and share lunch 

afterwards. We will be utilising the Chantry Chapel with the light 

shining through the seven centuries window.  

 

I have always felt a special connection to All Saints and its history. I 

have loved the window, the medieval tiles and special features carved 

in stone . I feel the atmosphere inside is welcoming to all and have 

loved sitting in it as a quiet space to work out life’s busy pressures. I 

look forward to continuing this and also coming and experiencing a 

variety of cultural events!  

 

Vickie Squires  

 

A visit to the York Glaziers Trust to see the Chantry Window 

A friend of ours who is a journalist, Carolle Doyle, arranged a visit to 

the York Glaziers Trust as she is planning to write an article for 

‘Country Life’ about the Chantry Window. She asked us to join her. 

York Glaziers Trust is situated under the impressive towers of York 

Minster. It is the same premises which it has occupied since 1913 and 

its main purpose was, and still is, to look after the windows of York 

Minster and especially the famous Rose window. 

We were welcomed by Sophie Gwyn who is in charge of the Chantry 

Window restoration. We were completely whipped up by her 

enthusiasm for our window which is the oldest they have ever 

restored, dating from around 1300AD . The earliest surviving Minster 

window dates from 1345AD! 

Each piece of glass has been cleaned with meticulous care. First, dust 

from years was brushed off with a very soft brush much like a 

cosmetic brush, then the corners were cleaned with a very thin brush 

like an artist’s brush, so that every corner could be cleaned. Over the 

years there has been a build up of micro-organisms, lichen which was 

sprayed twice with 70% ethanol mixed with de- ionised water 

precisely 24 hours apart. 

The glass came originally from France and the colours were added 

during the glass blowing process. The colours were natural colours 

such as cobalt for blue, iron for red and green, manganese for purple 

and finally gold. The details were painted on the outside. Sophie 

demonstrated how they used to cut the glass with a massive dumb-bell 

type instrument which was heated to red hot in the furnace and then 

dragged along the glass which made it crack through thermal shock. 

Today they use a small glass cutting instrument. The whole team was 

very excited as there were only a couple of things that needed 

replacing. The most critical one was an arm and hand which had 

completely crumbled into dust. This was replaced at an earlier date 

with the wrong material, so it was replaced and Grace copied the 

other hand and meticulously painted the details on the replacement 

glass. Whilst removing the window to take it up to York they found a 

shard of glass that had broken out of the window like a slice of cake. 

Grace showed us how they had glued that back in place and 

miraculously it fitted perfectly so will not be noticeable. 

Sophie explained there would now be an outer layer of protective 

glass, but in her words “if you just had a plain sheet of glass it would 

look like a shop window” so they have made the outer glass in 

matching panels mimicking the lead work of the actual window so 

that from the outside it will look very similar to the actual window. 

This in itself was impressive as they have used blown glass so that it 

is much thicker than the usual plate glass. 

None of the mediaeval ferramenta has survived, and the ferramenta 

supporting the window had been replaced in Victorian times by 

Charles Winston (of whom they spoke very highly). This has been re-

made out of manganese bronze (a high grade bronze) so that it gives 

strong support to the original window. They have re-positioned some 

of the bars as the ones that were there before cut through some of the 

faces. Every small detail of the restoration has been meticulously 

documented and recorded on computer. The hours of work and the 

enthusiasm for the project which is one of our country richest gems 

was something we will not forget. 

The Stapleton family were obviously very rich. This is one of the 

earliest examples of a Chantry chapel built on the side of a small 

village church. The idea of a Chantry Chapel was so that the Priest 

could offer prayers for the souls of the Stapleton family on a daily 

basis, and also that perhaps some of the villagers would be moved to 

pray for them too. 

The excitement and enthusiasm of all the team working in York was 

palpable and made us realise first hand how lucky we are as a village 

and how grateful we felt that a village effort has enabled such a 

precious window to be preserved for many, many years to come. It is 

Chris Macdonald and his team who have stepped up and made all this 

happen, but it is also due to all those in the village who have done so 

much to support this project. 

Polly Vacher 

Moreton Cricket Club 

 

The highlight of the season for the Club was the victory over 

Cookham Dean in the final of the Berkshire section of the National 

Village Knock Out. As featured in the August edition of ‘The 

Cricketer’ this was thanks to an inspired spell of bowling by Charlie 

Macdonald and a controlled innings by Will Macdonald to see us 

home. This meant the Club progressed to the National stages of the 

competition for the first time. We were drawn against the Hampshire 

winners , Hambledon CC, previous Lotd’s finalists in the Village KO 

and members of Division 1 of the Southern Counties Premier League. 

We did ourselves credit and at one point, with Steve Vinnicombe and 

Kyle Tappan putting on 80 for the first wicket chasing a total of 225, 

we looked in with a good chance of getting through to the last 16. It 

was not to be, however. Hambledon themselves were defeated in the 

national semi-final. The picture below shows players and supporters 

at the original 18th century ground of the Hambledon Club at 

Broadhalfpenny Down – often referred to as the ‘cradle of cricket’ 

 

 

Moreton CC players and supporters at Hambledon 

We have all benefitted from a glorious summer in which the evening 

games in particular have been played in ideal conditions. We won 

three out of seven matches in the SOFCL on Wednesdays and the 

Thursday games have been played in their usual good spirit with the 

emphasis on participation rather than victory (although the latter is 

always welcome). Unfortunately, we failed to qualify for the Friendly 

Cup Final this year (in which our friends and rivals The Astons play 

at home on September 7th). With a bit of arm twisting we have got 

sides out on Sundays and have had a series of very good games The 

penultimate game this season is the President’s X1 against the Club 

on Sunday September 14th. This is a memorial game for John 

Harrison and the President’s X1 will include playing colleagues of 

John from both his Blewbury and Moreton days. 

The Mavericks have again performed with great credit and as I write 

they are top of the Home Counties Premier League. They have 

completed their programme of games now and whether they retain the 

title or not depends on the results of other games.  

Moreton Golf Society 

The summer meeting of the Moreton Golf Society took place at 

Studley Wood GC in some testing conditions for the participants and 

the Autumn Meeting at West Berks GC is scheduled for Friday 

September 26th. The Knock Out competitions are progressing to their 

later stages and the next North Moreton News should be in a position 

to reveal the winners. As ever any villager interested in joining the 

society should make contact with Jason Winterbourne  (President, 

Chairman and – most importantly – Treasurer of the society) at 

jwwinterbourne@btinternet.com 

 

 

 

North and South Moreton W.I. 

Do come and join our friendly little group on the second Wednesday 

of each month in the Village Hall at 7.30. We either have a speaker or 

a social event and it is a good way to spend time with people who you 

might not otherwise connect with in the village. The last couple of 

meetings have been social ones: we had a lovely evening party in a 

member’s garden during July and a visit to an NGS garden in August. 

In September we will be listening to a talk about the history of the 

Post Office and new members are welcome. Please call me on 07788 

752628 or just turn up on the evening. 

Veronica Gibbs 

NM GreenShoots 

What a year! It has been very hard to manage growing at the 

community allotment with so little water, despite our many inventive 

ways of trying to collect it! As advised by all the professionals we 

must turn to drought resistant plants. However, in the polytunnel, we 

have had loads of fantastic cherry tomatoes and a crop of chickpeas! 

The cut flower project started well with wonderful early anemones 

that The Bear showed off on their tables. We had fun with several 

village families planting pumpkins and sunflowers and raising the 

gazebo. Sadly, the heat and lack of water has meant poor cut flowers, 

very small sunflowers and pumpkins that are barely surviving! Let us 

hope autumn rain will mean a few pumpkins appear! 

The Gazebo has been a great place to meet over a coffee or glass of 

wine or even a wee dram! As you enter the allotment a couple of huge 

multiheaded sunflowers can be seen. These have been regularly 

tended by their owner and were planted on the old bonfire space with 

all its leftover potash. We will soon be planning for next year. Would 

you like to suggest an activity or repeat of an activity that villagers 

and their families would enjoy? Which lunchtime would be good for 

an informal bring your own lunch under the gazebo in early autumn? 

Would anyone like to plant a sapling Christmas Tree in Nov/Dec 

time? Get in touch with your ideas and remember if you would like a 

lift up to the community allotment to see what’s going on let us know:  

nmgreenshoots@gmail.com 

Plant and Produce Charity Table 

Fantastic donations of (very) local produce have helped us raise £225 

for Style Acre. We will now be donating to the Cancer Support 

Charity, Maggie’s of Oxford, with a donation to Macmillan too. 

Another Plant and Produce Sale is coming up in September. Plants 

and Produce, Preserves and horticultural items. You can donate to the 

Plant and Produce Sale on the day or beforehand on the Charity Table 

opposite the Village Hall or on Springbank Drive. 

North Moreton Charity Plant and Produce Sale on Saturday 6th 

September at The Bear (open for refreshments). 10.00am- 12 noon 

We are working on a new venture, a North Moreton Village Garden 

Market, to be run on similar lines to the Blewbury Garden Market 

where locals can sell their own fresh produce, preserves, juices, 

cordials flowers, cakes, bread etc for a 10% levy going to charity. To 

help us gauge interest in this as a seller or helper please get in touch 

via bob.clare_price@btinternet.com 

Clare Price 

 

 

 

 

From the Footpath Warden 

Roam Free! 

Staring at maps is a great occupation for would be explorers. In fact 

the OS‘Explorer’ map, number 170, is particularly good for spotting 

footpaths. It covers our area of the North Wessex ‘National 

Landscape’ – the new name for ‘Area of Outstanding Beauty’. A 

casual glance at Blewburton Hill appears as if someone has spilt some 

coffee onto the map. In fact the amber shading is to indicate that the 

western portion of the hill is designated ‘Open Access Land’, and 

apart from some sensible restriction (see Oxfordshire County 

Council’s website) you can leave the footpath and roam at will. 

Open Access areas are nationwide and were designated by the 

Countryside andRights of Way act of 2000. The link to North 

Moreton ? Apart from a 80m stretch of South Moreton High Street, 

you can reach Blewburton hill entirely on 10 designated contiguous 

footpaths. 

The state of our footpaths is one of the most contentious issues that 

Footpath Wardens have to be concerned with. Especially in summer, 

briars and nettles can take the fun out of a walk. Larger barriers can 

force a walker to have to turn around. Recently a willow tree fell 

across the footpath that goes from Bear lane to South Moreton (FP 

314/1/120). A very helpful villager duly reported the problem on 

Oxfordshire County’s ‘CAMSWEB’ and before  the Countryside 

Access Team had chance to pounce, another very helpful villager had 

chain sawed the offending tree and cleared the way. Many thanks to 

both of you. 

Bob Price -  Footpath Warden 

 

Summary of dates for your diary. 

 

Saturday Sept 6th Produce Sale at ‘The Bear’ 

Saturday Sept 13th Ride and Stride 

Sunday Sept 14th  Moreton CC v The President’s X1 

(John Harrison Memorial Match) 

Tuesday Sept 16th NMPC Meeting preceded by Neighbourhood 

Watch Cyber Crime Meeting 

Friday Sept 26th  Moreton Golf Society Day at West Berks GC 

Saturday Oct 11th Auction of Promises 

Sunday Oct 12th  Harvest Festival Service 

Saturday Nov 1st  Book Sale at All Saints’ 

Saturday Nov 15th Christmas Market in the Village Hall 

 

 

 

 

Contact numbers and Useful Information 

Police Community Support Officers and Non Urgent Polices Calls 

; 101 

Crime Stoppers ; 0800 555 111 

Police and Crime Commissioner to the Thames Valley 

matthew@matthewbarber.co.uk 

NHS non-emergency number ; 101 

Parish Clerk ;   Clerk@north-moreton.com  07501 033 123 

SODC Councillor ; Ben Manning  07946 476733 

SODC Councillor ;  Anne-Marie Simpson 07770 781 233 

Church Benefice Office ; Blewbury ; 01235 850267 

Parish Council Chairman Veronica Gibbs ;  07788 752628 

Parish Council Transport Representative ; Kathy Howat 01235 

813228 

Recreation Ground Representative ; Ian Shipton 07801 704 508 

Village Hall Bookings ; Marion Shipton NMVH@hotmail.co.uk 
North Moreton Charitable Trust ; nmcharitabletrust@outlook.com 

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator ;  Mike Tappan ; 

mike@tappanfs.com 

Concessionary Travel ;  0845 310 1111 or www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

Wallingford Volunteer Centre ; 01491 836345 

Didcot Volunteer Drivers ; 01235 816709 

North Moreton Volunteer Drivers ; 07979 868256  or 07969 

349831 

Citizens Advice Line ;  08444 111 444 

Waste collection information ;   southoxon.gov.uk/wastecalendar  

(or call Biffa on 03000 610 610) 

Postal Services ;   The Village Stores Brightwell (01491 835551) 

. Mon-Fri  9.30-5.30  Sat 9.00-13.00 

   Aston Village Hall . Tuesday 9.30-12.30 

   

 

Previous editions of North Moreton News can be read on-line at 

www.North-Moreton.com.   

North Moreton News is published four times a year. The editor is 

Mike Howat. Contact can be made via  

northmoretonnews@gmail.com.  Copy for the December 2025 

issue should be submitted by Friday 
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